
June 26, 2011 

THE MOST HOLY BODY & BLOOD OF CHRIST 

 

 

Dear Fellow Parishioners and Brother Knights, Hope you are all having a 

great weekend. Our next meeting will be on July 6th at 7pm in Columbus 

Hall. The following Knights were elected for the 2011-12 year at the last 

meeting of Elko's Council #2511 & 4th Degree Milo Taber Assembly #614. 

Council #2511, Grand Knight-Dan Mahlberg, Deputy Grand Knight-Mike 

Stirm, Chancellor-Matt Lipparelli, Recorder-Nick Tompkins, Financial 

Secretary-Jim Conner,Treasurer-Mark Paris,Advocate- Choch Goicoechea, 

Warden-Julian Manuel, Inside Guard-Henry Murach, Outside Guard-Chris 

Gevock, 1st Year Trustee-Ray Langer, 2nd Year Trustee-Tom Gust, 3rd 

Year Trustee-Nick Tompkins 

Milo Taber Assembly #614 (4th Degree), Ray Langer-Faithful Navigator, 

Nick Tompkins-Faithful Admiral, Mike Stirm-Faithful Captain, Choch 

Goicoechea-Faithful Pilot, Matt Lipparelli-Faithful Scribe, Brian Musser-

Faithful Purser, Jim Conner-Faithful Comptroller, Chris Gevock-Inner 

Centennial, Jim Reilly-Outer Centennial.  God Bless, Jim Conner, FS 

Ladies Auxiliary 

Hope everyone is having a great summer!  Congratulations to the 2011-

2012 Board Members of the Knights of Columbus Ladies Auxiliary.  The 

following members were elected; Jody Micheletti-President, Jana 

Tompkins-Vice President, Nichole Sellers-Secretary, Melissa Mahlberg-

Treasurer, Teresa Lipparelli- 3rd Year Trustee, Rose Conner- 2nd Year 

Trustee, and Sara Conner- 1st Year Trustee.  Appointed members Teresa 

Gust-Sergeant- At-Arms and Jessica Sharp-Parlimentarian.   Hope you all 

have a great year.  Your Sister in Christ~Rose Conner 

 

Choose Life -Commenting on the shocking discoveries at a Philadelphia 

abortion mill, Rich Lowry of National Review Online observed, “Legal 

abortion was supposed to end „back-alley abortions,‟ both their dangers and 

their entanglements with shady characters. But the practice and the mores 

of the back alley are with us still, tolerated by people for who the ready 

provision of abortion trumps all else.” (NRL Online, 2/4/11) (For all who 

work to protect unborn life in pregnancy centers, we pray...) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vacation Bible School (VBS) - Come join us for fun, games music, crafts and 

more at our Son Surf Beach Blast VBS, July 11 - 15, from 9:00am - Noon. You 

can register in the parish office or the Religious Education office or call 738-

8770 for more information. 

 

Confirmation and First Communion Photos - 

You can pick up Confirmation and First Communion pictures in the Religious 

Education office during the week, Monday - Thursday, from 9am - 5pm or call 

738-8770. 

 

Top Music countdown - The June Music Countdown is available online. You 

can review 25 of the hottest songs on the charts (including links to lyrics and 

videos). This is a great resource for parents. Simply go to 

www.cornerstonemedia.org , click to the Top Music Countdown Subscribers‟ 

link at the top of the page and enter username: tmc1618, and user password: 

stjoe1618. 

  

  

 

 

 

Your prayers are needed for the recovery of the following people.  

 

Olimpia Zataray     Megan Lloyd         Lynn Gregory             Ruth Leniz            

Sam Glandon         Cliff Ferry                  Clyde Ostler          Helen Anthony       

John Urdaneta        Walt Shaffer           Earlene Larsen      Ilene Gonzales        

Vaughn Mueller     Palmira Reyes        Juan Uriaguereca   Darryl Robison       

Luz Herrera            Tristan Killoy         Milad Zayat           Cecile Johnston      

Rose Badra 

  

Please let the parish office know of your loved one‟s recovery, so that his/her 

name may be removed from the list. 

 

MANY  THANKS  TO  OUR  ADVERTISERS. We especially thank       

LIPPARELLI and Associates, Inc. and LYNNE HOFFMAN, Lactation 

Consultant. Please patronize these and all of our bulletin advertisers. 

 

  

 

• BAPTISM CLASSES -  Spanish Class - Class will be June 25 at 

6:00pm in Columbus Hall.  English Classes - Classes will be July 20 and July 

27 at 6:00pm in Thomas Hall. 

 

• Young Adult/Teen Group - “Theology of the Body” study group will 

meet every Wednesday from 7:00pm - 8:30pm in the Youth Room. They will 

be studying with a series by Jason and Crystilina Everret. Pizza and drinks will 

be served. Call Annie at 934-4815 for more information. This will be led by Pat 

Klekas. 

★ VBS for Adults - Each summer we have a vacation bible school for 

children. Why can‟t we have something similar (without the crafts, but with 

snacks) for adults. So for four –1½ hr. sessions (July 23, Aug. 2, 9 & 16) we 

will wrestle with the word of God. The course will be: A (very) short 

introduction on the New Testament. So on the 400th year of the KJV, let us try 

to listen more deeply to the consoling and challenging word of God. - Fr. 

Hermes 

A GREAT BIG THANK YOU! 

Thank you to Khoury‟s for their donation of the flowers that were given to all 

the mothers on Mother‟s Day. 

Thank You 

I and many others, here at Highland Manor, want to thank Deacon Cecil, his 

wife Alma, Seminarian Teo, Joe, Liz, Ella, Tony and anyone else who devotes 

their time over here.  

We are very appreciative. 

Thank You & God Bless! - Tom Higgins 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eucharistic Liturgies for the week of 

June 27 

Mon.   June 27  - 12:10pm  + Velia Pagnotta             - Jim & Ellen Muth 

Mon.   June 27  -   2:00pm (Manor) COMMUNION SERVICE 

Tues.   June 28  -    NO LITURGY 

Wed.   June 29  - 12:10pm  + Rosemary Haire            - Mary J. Kennedy 

Thurs. June 30  - NO LITURGY 

Fri.     July    1  -  12:10pm   +Charles Chester, Sr - Charles, Ann, Chris 

& Lorrie 

Sat.    July    2   -    5:00pm   + Miriam Johnny          - Rigoberto Salazar 

Sun.   July    3    -    8:00am   +Fr. Bob Votta                 - Margie Prunty 

Sun.   July    3  -  10:00am   + Flora Chan                       - Chan Family 

Sun. (Spanish)  - 12:00pm   FOR THE PARISH 

Sun. (Spr.Ck.)  -    4:00pm   Communion Service 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF June 27 

Mon.   Gn 18:16-33      Ps 103:1-4,8-11      Mt 8:18-22 

Tue.  Gn 19:15-29      Ps 26:2-3,9-12      Mt 8:23-27 

Wed. Acts 12:1-11      Ps 34:2-9      2 Tm 4:6-8,17-18     Mt 16:13-19 

Thur. Gn 22:1b-19      Ps 115:1-6,8-9      Mt 9:1-8 

Fri. Dt 7:6-11       Ps 103:1-4,6-8,10      1 Jn 4:7-16      Mt 11:25-30 

Sat.  Gn 27:1-5,15-29      Ps 135:1-6      Lk 2:24-51 

Sun. Zec 9:9-10 Ps 145:1-2,8-11   Rom 8:9,11-13   Mt 11:25-30 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

With gratitude for the gifts they have received, our parish family and 

friends have contributed to the Church $6,071.51 for June 19, 2011. 

  



P.O. = Parish Office        M.D. = Mater Dei Hall       T.H. = Thomas Hall       Y.R. = Youth Room (basement of M.D.)         C.H. = Columbus Hall (basement of rectory) 

Mon.  June 20 Tue.  June 21 Wed.  June 22 Thur.  June 23 Fri.  June 24 Sat.  June 25 Sun.  June 26 

 

 

 

 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 

 

2:00pm (Manor) - 

Communion 

Service 

 

 

6:00pm - 8:00pm - 

Spanish 

Confirmation Class 

in T.H. 

 

 

 

6:00pm - T.O.P.S. 

in Y.R. 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 

 

1:00 - 8:00pm - 

EUCHARISTIC 

ADORATION 

 

 

 

7:00pm -8:30m - 

Young Adult/Teen 

Group in Y.R. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00pm - Legion of 

Mary in Church 

 

6:00pm - Spanish 

Choir in Church 

11:00am- AA in 

C.H. 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 

 

6:00pm - G.A. in 

C.H. (934-7297) 

 

 

7:00pm - Spanish 

Prayer Group in 

Church 

 

4:00pm - 

CONFESSIONS 

 

5:00pm - 

LITURGY 

 

6:30pm - Spanish 

Choir in Church 

8:00am - 

LITURGY 

Rosary in T.H. 

 

 

10:00am - 

LITURGY 

Rosary in T.H. 

 

12:00am - MISA 

EN ESPANOL 

 

3:30pm - Spanish 

Prayer Group in 

C.H. 

 

4:00pm - Spring 

Creek Liturgy 

  

Dear Members of St. Joseph's Parish: 

   As we draw near to the end of the church financial year, it is a good time 

to update you on some financial matters. On Tuesday, the Finance Council 

meets to formulate a budget for the coming year. As soon as that is 

finalized, you will have that information. Safe to say we stayed within our 

budget during the past year, and we were able to complete much needed 

projects. 

  The new heating and cooling system for Thomas Hall has just been 

completed. The existing heating system served us rather well for 32 years, 

but lacked in efficiency. We had to heat the whole building when at times 

only the office was in use. The new system, installed by Parker Heating, as 

approved by the parish Finance Council, is 96% efficient, and we will be 

able to better control what areas of the building to heat, so as to save 

energy. 

   I was hoping that the roofs of Thomas Hall and Mater Dei Hall would last 

a little longer, but of late they have lost numerous tiles and we are awaiting 

an estimate. 

   When promoting the annual Catholic Services Appeal for our diocese of 

Reno, you might recall me stating my hope that more families might 

participate, as we as a parish had the lowest participation rate among all the 

parishes in the diocese, at 14%. Again, my appeal was not that you give 

more money, but that more families might participate. You responded to 

that appeal, and we increased our participation to 17%, that is, the number 

of pledges increased from 209 in 2010 to 263 in 2011. At 17%, we are still 

bottom of the league, but we are headed in the right direction. 

  Our parish goal, levied by the diocese, is $66,404.00. You generously 

pledged, so far, $111,072 (last year the total pledged was $102,395). That is 

a great increase! Because we exceeded our goal, $44,668.00 will be 

returned to our parish for our own needs. Fifteen parishes in the diocese 

pledged less this year than last year. We increased our pledge from last 

year, and we are still receiving pledges, and you need to know that your 

generosity is noted and applauded. I thank you for your generosity.  

  This parish is not all about money, but we know that we need a good 

income in order to support our parish life and ministries. You understand 

that well, as you keep on showing, week after week.  

God bless, Father Dan 

 

CRAFTY LADIES 

Meet the 3rd Friday of every month from 8:30am - 10:30am 

Mater Dei Hall basement - Fir Street entrance 

Next meeting is July 15 

“Christmas in July” 

(assorted Christmas ornaments) 

taught by Alma Gingerich 

Materials provided 

Just bring your craftiness and willingness to learn!taught by Lynn and Jody 

Materials provided Just bring your craftiness and willingness to learn! 

 

Cathedral Health Services - RightPath Health Screenings 

July 8 

RightPath Health Screening represents a recent joining of 2 companies - The 

Gerontology Research Foundation and Cathedral Health Services. Now the 

only non-profit organization in the country, we have a new name and an 

expanded program and look forward to continuing to serve your Community. 

An immediate written report is given, but sonograms are provided only if there 

is significant pathology found. Many diseases are preventable or better treated 

if detected early - prior to symptoms. Timing is the key. For more details or an 

appointment, please call 1-800-770-0240. 

  

Congratulations! 

For the past four years Cathy Higginbotham, and her daughter, Cat, have been 

making the monthly trek to Reno for a weekend of study in preparation to 

qualify as Lay Church Ministers. The course of study was demanding, but they 

stuck with it, and this weekend will receive their certificates of qualification at 

a ceremony at St. Albert the Great Church in Reno.  

Congratulations, Cathy and Cat, and thanks for all you continue to do for your 

parish family here in Elko. 

 

 

 

  


